
 
HVHS April Site Council Minutes 
 
To:  Dave Valenzuela and TRSD School Board 

The April meeting which was held on May 6th, was called to order at 3:25pm with 

the pledge of allegiance. 

Present: Brian Miller, Susie Biller, Cindy Wilson Nicole Brown, Dale Fisher, 
Raynee Wilson, Carla Carter 
 
Absent: Rob Saunders, Cindy Wilson, Ben Bickle 

Brian shared that our attendance is 93% right now. Our goa isl 95%.  Rachel has 
been holding attendance meetings at lunch.  We have been sending A2A letters 
out to parents. 
 
Dale reported our State Testing numbers are up 16% from last year.  Our re test 
dates are  5/7/19, 5/21/19, 5/23/19.  The way we are testing all Juniors in the 
library with proctors is keeping teachers in their classrooms and is working very 
well.  We tested all students for two periods, it was much more organized. Kids 
missed just two periods. 
 
Our Essential Skills are looking good.  James Powers has worked with Math 
students, Loralyn Townes is working with Writing. We have a few more to go  but 
better than it has been in the past. They are getting a lot of work samples done.  
Summer School starts June 24,  we have started to sign students up. Summer 
school is being paid for by 21st Century this year so it is free for students. 
 
We are finishing up our Student Led Conferences.  We have ​389 total kids in 
grades 9-11 Advisory.  359 conferences have been are completed, 23 are 
scheduled this week and we  have 7 to schedule.  Student Led Conferences 
were a huge success.  We heard from many parents that they really enjoyed 
them.  

 
We are working on the Master Schedule we will meet with Damian tomorrow and 
review it with him.  
 



More college credits have been earned t this year than in previous years.  . 
Several of our  students have earned over 40 college credits 
 
Brian organized SWEEP WEEK/LUNCH DUTY #2 to get kids into classes on 
time.Brian/Rachel/Dale/Chris/Austin- providing sweeps during class periods and 
breaks. Lunch Duty- everyone will be rotating around the school/Supervising and 
building relationships.  Not very many kids in the hallways, walk up to kids and 
they get moving.  Lunch duty is getting better, Brian sent an email to staff to 
absolutely do not send kids to parking lot.  KIds are outside eating lunch and 
enjoying the warm weather.  We want to get kids to class with sweeps and they 
are getting better about to class.  
 
Our 4x100 girls team set a new school record at the Rotary Track meet last 
weekend.  Our team are now fastest in the State all classifications 47.97 was 
their time.  The team consists of Nyah Kendall, Jada Hurley, Jenelle Hurley, and 
Jaaden Steele. 
 
District Track will be hosted by North Valley this year on  May 10th and 11th.  We 
will be helping put on the track meet.  

 
Our next meeting will be on  May 29th. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 pm.  

 


